From: Maurice Donovan  
Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2011 4:18 PM
To: Sheila Mullins
Cc: maujane@verizon.net
Subject: Charter Commission: 2-3 Redux
Commissioners:
With thanks for the input received on my previous email, I am choosing to re-submit my concerns. Yes, as has been pointed out, Section 2-3, as it stands, does not prohibit a public employee from running, but from serving.  I submit that while correct, the distinction has little effect.
The section is suggesting that a public employee who would be elected, would need to choose between a salary of 40, 50, 60 thousand per annum for the stipend of 5, 000 that a councilor receives?
If a public employee made such a choice, what would be his/her rights?
I suggest that those rights would be protected by the collective bargaining unit, the employee belongs to, not the City personnel policy as some have alleged.
But, most of all, I submit that whether a public employee may serve is a matter for the electorate; for the citizens.
I grant that the issue of checks and balances is a legitimate campaign issue; but, let the voters, in an analysis of the given candidate, decide.
I urge reconsideration of 2-3
Respectfully
Mo Donovan
